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SEASON’S GREETING FROM MISSOURI NAHRO 

It's hard to believe we are approaching the end of another year. This time of year brings 

many end-of-the-year business deadlines and also provides the time for giving thanks for 

our families, friends, employees and customers. As the end of the year approaches, we 

want to take this opportunity to wish you a Safe and Happy Holiday as you visit with family 

and friends.  

As many of you are aware, our President’s, Wanda Peetoom, husband was diagnosed with 

esophagus cancer a few months ago. We would like to ask that you keep Wanda and Pete 

in your thoughts this Holiday seasons. Wanda has been working from home the past few 

weeks, but she wanted to wish the whole membership a very Merry Christmas and she 

looks forward to the New Year and seeing everyone in March at The Lake of the Ozarks.  

Here at the Service Office it is our privilege to serve you as a member of the Missouri 

Chapter of NAHRO.  We hope that you have a wonderful holiday season.  

 

      

http://www.monahro.com/upcoming-conference


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FROM MHAPCI’S CEO……………. 
 

MISSOURI HOUSING AUTHORITIES PROPERTY AND CASUALTY, INC. 
173 Chesterfield Business Parkway 

Chesterfield, Missouri 63005 
PHONE (636) 530-6181 FAX (636) 530-6942 

E-mail:  susan.mcnary@mhapci.com 
              michele.solie@mhapci.com 
              shirley.kain@mhapci.com 

Website:  www.mhapci.org  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

David Hayes, President               Carrol Lindley, Director 
Susan Rollins, Vice President               Diane Morris, Director 
Reba Williams, Secretary   Jack McCord, Director 
Ed Miller, Treasurer    Matt Moran, Director  
Carole King, Director   
       

STAFF 
Susan McNary, CEO 

Michele Solie, Assistant to CEO 
Shirley Kain, Assistant Office Administrator 

 
 

As MHAPCI concludes its 26th year of serving Missouri’s public housing authorities, we 

recognize and honor those who have given their time and expertise to make MHAPCI a 

strong, reliable and responsive provider of insurance coverage through the pooled 

contributions of its Members.   In particular, we extend our sincere thanks to David Hayes 

and Reba Williams, who will continue to serve on MHAPCI’s Board, but  who have stepped 

down as MHAPCI’s President and Secretary, respectively, following many years of dedicated 

service.    

We look forward to a bright future under the leadership of your new officers, Susan Rollins, 

President, Matt Moran, Vice-President, and Carrol Lindley, Secretary, together with Ed 

Miller, who will continue in another term as MHAPCI’s Treasurer.   

On behalf of MHAPCI’s Board and staff, we wish you glad tidings, good will, and a safe, 

peaceful, and healthy New Year. 

       

 

       Susan McNary, CEO 

 

http://www.mhapci.org/


  

 

UPDATE ON HUD 

BUDGET FOR FY 

2015 

 The law also sets aside $120 million of the renewal amount to 
make further funding adjustments in five categories: (1) for 
increased costs due to “unforeseen circumstances” or portability; 
(2) for costs associated with project-based vouchers that were 
committed but not fully leased in 2014; (3) for VASH voucher 
costs; (4) for agencies with end-of-year voucher leasing that 
exceeds their average leasing for the calendar year and for 
agencies with vouchers leased that were issued but not yet leased 
at the end of the calendar year; and (5) to prevent terminations of 
assistance due to insufficient funding.  
The 4th adjustment category is new for 2015, and reflects 
Congress’ interest in ensuring that any vouchers leased or issued 
by the end of 2014 will be renewed. (There’s evidence that 
housing agencies have been restoring vouchers to use in the 
second half of 2014 after sharply reducing the number of families 
assisted following the sequestration cuts in 2013; see our report 
at http://www.cbpp.org/cms/index.cfm?fa=view&id=4229.) In 
2014, HUD awarded some $45 million in set aside funds for 
adjustments in the other four categories, which suggests that 
roughly $75 million could be available in 2015 to cover end-of-
year leasing costs, although the actual amount available could be 
higher or lower. It will be up to HUD to determine the specific 
eligibility criteria used to distribute these funds.  
In spite of the fact that the FY 2015 law increases funding for 
housing voucher renewals by only $120 million, or 0.7 percent, 
above 2014, the funding should be sufficient to renew all 
vouchers in use under the formula, according to our estimates. 
With respect to the renewal of vouchers leased or issued at the 
end of 2014, the reach of the set aside funds will depend in part 
on HUD’s distribution policy. If, as we surmise above, roughly $75 
million becomes available for this purpose, the set aside could 
cover the full-year costs of some 10,000 housing vouchers. 
However, HUD is likely to distribute the funds more judiciously — 
for example, by limiting eligibility to agencies where there is a gap 
between available renewal and reserve funds and the full 2015 
costs of any vouchers leased in late 2014 or early 2015. More >> 

 Over the weekend, Congress passed legislation (the so-called 
“CRomnibus”) to fund the Department of Housing and Urban 
Development and most other federal agencies for fiscal year 
2015.

 1
 The law provides $45.4 billion for HUD programs; this is 

$90 million less than Congress provided in 2014, $677 million 
more than the House approved earlier this year, and $459 
million less than the Senate Appropriations Committee 
included.  
 
The final FY 2015 law avoids the House bill’s deep cuts in 
Housing Choice Voucher administrative fees, public housing 
capital funding, and the HOME program (see Table 1 below). It 
also provides what is likely to be sufficient funding to renew all 
housing vouchers in use (under the calendar-year funding 
formula), and includes a new funding adjustment provision that 
will help agencies to renew vouchers initially leased at the end 
of 2014 as well as those issued in late 2014 but not leased until 
2015. In addition, it expands the cap on Rental Assistance 
Demonstration (RAD) conversions from 60,000 to 185,000 
units, and makes families receiving section 8 Project-based 
Rental Assistance eligible to participate in the Family Self-
Sufficiency program.  
 
Yet the law leaves in place most of the sequestration cuts in 
housing vouchers, and continues to fund nearly every housing 
and community development program at historically low levels.  
 
Housing Choice (Section 8) Vouchers  
The FY 2015 law provides a total of $19.3 billion for Housing 
Choice Vouchers. This amount includes $17.5 billion for housing 
voucher renewals, $1.53 billion for administrative fees, $130 
million for tenant protection vouchers, and $75 million for new 
veterans’ supportive housing (VASH) vouchers. The law does 
not include the House bill amendment, introduced by Rep. 
Schock, that would have prohibited area or neighborhood 
“exception” voucher payment standards above 120 percent of 
the HUD Fair Market Rent.  
 
Housing Voucher Renewals  
Adhering to recent policy, the law directs HUD to allocate 
renewal funding to housing agencies based on their calendar 
year 2014 voucher leasing and costs, adjusted by a HUD-
determined inflation factor and for costs associated with the 
first-time renewal of tenant protection and other new vouchers 
first used in 2014. HUD is also authorized to reduce renewal 
funding allocations for agencies with excess funding reserves 
(including agency-held and HUD-held reserves) to raise any 
renewal funding proration or to prevent terminations of 
assistance due to insufficient funding. HUD must notify 
agencies of their 2015 renewal allocations by March 1. 

1 The bill and explanatory report are available on the Rules Committee website, http://rules.house.gov/bill/113/hr-83 . The CBO-scored HUD total in the omnibus is $35.6 
billion after netting out FHA receipts and other offsets.  

 

http://swnahro.org/2015/IP-memo-final-FY-2015.pdf
http://rules.house.gov/bill/113/hr-83


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MHAPCI LOSS PREVENTION CORNER: 
By: Susan McNary, MHAPCI CEO 

VALUABLE LESSONS FROM A MHAPCI MEMBER 

Occasionally you see something that stands out… a situation where a Housing 
Authority staff planned ahead, acted decisively and with a thorough understanding of 
potential problems; demonstrated compassion while exhibiting unrelenting dedication 
to the best interests of the organization and community that they serve.  Too often, the 
opposite is true, and you scratch your head, wondering why the risk was not foreseen 
or properly handled.  Haven’t they heard that “accidents happen,” and that we live in a 
litigious society?  How could they not have anticipated the looming problems?  If they 
knew, why didn’t they do something?  Didn’t they care?   Did they think the problem 
could be swept under the carpet or ignored, and that it would just go away?  
 
It was a nasty, rainy day.  Tiles can be slick with people coming and going, tracking 
rain into the lobby.  On the day in question, the Authority staff followed its safety 
protocol, placing mats to collect water, posting yellow “Wet Floor” cones both inside 
and out, warning residents, guests and employees to be cautious.   
 
A gentlemen coming in from the rain and wearing flip-flops, held onto one of the yellow 
cones and wiped his feet on the exterior mat.  When he let go of the cone, stepped off 
the rug and onto the tile floor, his feet went flying.  He slipped, falling to the floor.  
Hearing a boom, an employee promptly went to check on the situation, offering to call 
for assistance.  She asked if the gentleman was alright, and was informed by the 
individual that “he wasn’t going to wear his flip-flops anymore.”  Instead, he walked into 
the room barefoot, and went on about his business.  After the accident, the 
maintenance supervisor dragged an extra mat away from a location where its main job 
was keeping a carpet clean and after the accident placed it where the gentleman 
slipped to add extra protection and avert further injury. 
 
I wasn’t there- so how do I know so much about this fall and alleged injury?  That is 
where the ED showed demonstrated risk management leadership, setting an example 
that we can all learn from. 
 
Not only was this Housing Authority team primed to avoid potential risks, implementing  
proactive measures to prevent injury, the ED also looked down the line, predicting the 
likelihood that the individual might file a claim alleging that his landlord had been 
negligent in maintaining the entryway.  MHAPCI was contacted right away and a 
thoroughly documented report was filed by the Authority, including a written statement 
with time, dates and details provided by the employee that came to help, Written 
testimony of the individual who fell and written statements from other witnesses were 
timely gathered and provided to MHAPCI, together with still shots of surveillance 
videos, with date and time stamps on each still shot.   
 
We now have a well-developed case and supporting evidence, should we need to 
defend the Authority against allegations of negligence.  We can show proof that the 
individual went outside for a smoke, returning shortly thereafter and wiping his feet 
while holding onto a safety cone.  We have a pictorial account of the fall, the employee 
and others rushing to help, the individual walking into the lobby carrying his flip-flops, 
and placement of additional rugs after the fall following an analysis of potential future 
risks.  MHAPCI’s legal defense counsel will be prepared, thanks to the effective 
practices employed by our Member representative, and the rest of us have a road map 
that we can follow to prevent injury, protect the resources of our employers, and save 
MHAPCI’s funds for more appropriate uses. 
 
  
How do YOU effectively manage the risks in your workplace? 

 

 

MONAHRO HOUSING COMMITTEE 
UPDATE 

I am pleased with the response that we have 

been getting on the action alerts from 

MONAHRO members!  Our voices do count.  

Please keep up the good work and encourage 

other leaders from your community to respond 

to the alerts.  Thanks to Shelli for her 

willingness to send out my email blasts! 

The 2015 year will be here soon and it is 

important for all of us to keep good 

communication on any concerns and issues.  

Please let me know if there are matters that 

you would like the Housing Committee to have 

on their next agenda for discussion.  We will 

be reviewing any new PIH Notices and 

updates from our regional and national 

housing committees. 

I hope that everyone reviewed the note that 

was emailed from Sharon Carlson, Chair of 

NAHRO’s Small Agency Task Force.  She 

wants to hear from us and involve more from 

our state.  You may not be able to attend the 

meetings but you can be on the email group to 

get information. 

The Washington Legislative Conference is 

coming up in mid-March just before our 

conference at Camden on the Lake so I will 

have that report to present at the next meeting. 

The Housing Committee is open and 

welcomes any MONAHRO member to join us!  

We have good healthy discussions, just ask 

Jim Jenkins, Senior VP!  If you would like more 

information, please contact me at 417-448-

2730 or 417-448-4529 or by email 

nevmopha@sbcglobal.net.   

May your New Year in 2015 be great! 

 

Respectfully, 

Carol Branham, VP Housing 

 

mailto:nevmopha@sbcglobal.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OVERTIME PAY AND “COMP” TIME REQUIREMENTS FOR 
PUBLIC HOUSING AUTHORITY EMPLOYEES 

Joann N. Dyroff, MHAPCI General Counsel 

 
The Fair Labor Standards Act (“FLSA”) requires employers to pay most workers (i) at least the federal minimum wage of 
$7.25 for each hour worked, and (ii) overtime for hours worked over 40 in a workweek.  The law contains special rates and 
provisions for students, apprentices, tipped employees, and certain disabled workers, and overtime pay exemptions and 
special requirements for executive, administrative, professional, and outside sales employees and workers covered under 
collective bargaining agreements.  These special rules are outside the scope of this article; however, certain of these 
exemptions may change in the future:  President Obama signed a memorandum on March 13, 2014 that begins the 
process of updating the Fair Labor Standards Act's overtime rules for administrative and professional workers to provide 
more coverage under the overtime rules for these groups.   
 
Unless an employee falls within one of the exemptions or is covered by a collective bargaining agreement, if an employee 
is required or allowed to work more than 40 hours in a workweek, Public Housing Authorities (PHA) must pay overtime at 
the rate of one and one-half times the employee’s regular rate of pay.  Employees may receive compensatory time off in 
lieu of overtime pay at a rate not less than one and one-half hours for each hour of overtime worked, provided certain 
conditions are met:  (i) the PHA and employee must agree to the comp time in lieu of overtime pay arrangement before the 
work is performed; and (ii) the employee cannot accrue more than 240 hours of unused comp time (480 hours for public 
safety, emergency response and seasonal workers).  If the employee has accumulated the maximum number of hours of 
comp time, then the employee must be paid overtime at one and one-half times the employee’s regular rate.  (Please note 
that different rules apply and comp time is generally unavailable for employees in the private sector.) 
 
The employee must be allowed to use the comp time within a reasonable period after making a request, so long as the use 
of the comp time does not “unduly disrupt” the PHA’s operations.  In the event that the employee does not use the comp 
time prior to termination of employment, the employee must be paid for all unused comp time at a rate not less than (i) the 
average rate received by the employee during the last 3 years of employment, or (ii) the final regular rate received by the 
employee, whichever is higher. 
 
There are a number of common misconceptions about FLSA coverage and requirements.  FLSA does not govern, require, 
or limit:   
 

¶ Premium pay for scheduled work on weekends, nights or holidays; 

¶ Vacation, sick or severance pay; or 

¶ The number of hours in the day or days in the week that the employee may work, so long as the employee is at 
least 16 years of age and beyond the reach of child labor laws. 

 
All of the foregoing issues are matters to be negotiated between the PHA and its employees, provided that the employee 
has not worked more than 40 hours in a given workweek.  A workweek is not necessarily the calendar week, but rather is 
determined by the employer and is “a fixed and regularly recurring period of 168 hours, seven consecutive 24-hour 
periods.”  
  
Employees are required to be paid for all time that they are “on duty” or required to be at the PHA’s place of business or 
job site.  If an employee is performing productive services or waiting for work at the PHA’s request, the time constitutes 
“time worked” and is included in the calculation of number of hours worked in the workweek.    
 
The overtime compensation requirements of the FLSA are subject to enforcement by the Wage and Hour Division of the 
Department of Labor, as well as by employee-initiated lawsuits to recover unpaid wages.  The Department of Labor reports 
that violations of wage and hour law are on the rise, and FLSA lawsuits are increasingly being brought against businesses 
and nonprofits, based on both violations of the overtime pay amounts, and in application of the exemptions from the 
overtime rules.  For example, in May of 2014, Bank of America Merrill Lynch Corp. reached a $6.9 million class action 
settlement regarding overtime pay with advisors who had been treated as exempt employees.   The three original adviser 
plaintiffs, who worked in the company's bank branches, sued the firm, claiming that they had been misclassified as exempt 
from overtime and were owed pay on the hours they worked outside of the traditional 40-hour work week. 
 
Generally, lawsuits must be brought within two years of the violation of the FLSA requirements, as the statute of limitations 
is two years, or three years in the case of a willful violation.  The typical remedy for violation of the FLSA is the required 
payment of back wages and interest, although fines and penalties may be assessed, and the law provides for a violating 
employer to pay the employee’s attorneys fees and costs. 
 
To control the cost of overtime and limit the potential exposure for unpaid overtime, it is a good idea to have a strict written 
policy in place governing when overtime may be worked and who may authorize it.  Employees may allege that they have 
been allowed or forced to work “off the clock,”  answering the phone during their lunch break or responding to tenant calls 
prior to the start of the work day or as they are walking out the door.  The policy should require that overtime hours be 
immediately reported so that overtime misuse or abuse may be quickly addressed.   
 
 

PROFESSIONAL 
DEVELOPMENT 

COMMITTEE UPDATE 
 
 
The Professional 
Development Committee is 
working hard to bring 
together the Spring 2015 
Conference.  It will be held at 
Camden on the Lake March 
23-25, 2015.  Topics include 
New Executive Director 
Training (this will be a 
certification course offered 
thru NAHRO); Overtime 
Compensation with Troy 
Young from the Department 
of Labor; Social Security 
Benefit Letters and how To 
Interpret; Transitional 
Planning and Cross Training 
Staff with Lindsey; as well as 
sessions presented by our 
partners at HUD.   
We are also busy planning our 
May Workshop which will be 
held at the Elms in Excelsior 
Springs, MO.  This is currently 
a work in progress and 
information should be out in 
the next few weeks. 
I wish to take this moment to 
thank the members of the 
Professional Development 
Committee.  The monthly 
conference calls as well as the 
participation at our 
Conferences has helped with 
the Conference/Workshop 
planning and success of these 
events.  I wish to also thank 
Shelli and Hattie, our Service 
Officer experts in the field.  
Their presence at these 
events have allowed 
Committee members to 
actually attend the sessions 
they are part of putting 
together and we appreciate 
this immensely.   
I wish you all a very Merry 
Christmas and Happy New 
Year! 
                 - Lisa Ainsworth, VP 
 



 

  

CHRISTMAS COMES EARLY TO SHAWNEE PLACE PRESERVATION, LP 

CHILLICOTHE, MO , 

November 28, 2014 – 

Christmas has come early to 

Shawnee Place Preservation, 

LP, a 48 unit family complex 

located at Park Lane and 

Morningside Drive in 

Chillicothe, MO.  USDA Rural 

Development officials gathered 

today to officially transfer 

Maplepark Apartments, LP to 

Shawnee Place Preservation, 

LP.  The property now has a 

new owner, new management, 

and a major rehabilitation 

project will begin shortly.  

USDA Rural Development 

State Director Anita J. (Janie) 

Dunning and Rachelle Long, 

Housing Specialist, were on 

hand to hear the plans for the 

upcoming rehabilitation and to 

visit with all of the agencies 

involved in the acquisition.  

 

The Missouri Housing 

Development Commission 

(MHDC) awarded tax credits to 

the property for rehabilitation of 

the apartments in the amount of 

$2,343,662.  Planned 

improvements include drainage 

improvements, new roofs, 

windows, doors, flooring, 

kitchen and bathroom cabinets, 

bathroom and lighting fixtures, 

appliances, the installation of 

stackable washers/dryers in 

each apartment, along with 

many other needed 

improvements. 

 

The general partner of the new 

owner is the Chillicothe 

Housing Authority 

Development Corporation.  

Wanda M. Peetoom, is the 

current Executive Director of 

the partnership.   This means 

that the new ownership is a 

local entity which is involved 

with the Chillicothe residents.  

Site management will remain 

local and the new management 

agent is HRM Services, LLC 

out of Ellisville, MO.    

 

 

“The majority of us take housing for granted.  We have a roof over our heads and a place to 

lay our bodies to sleep, but some individuals and families in our country do not have the 

same experience,” Dunning said. “Complexes, such as Shawnee Place Preservation, LP are 

assuring facilities are available in rural communities to respond to the need for decent, safe 

and affordable housing.  Rural Development applauds the new owner commitment, efforts, 

and improvements that are planned to be completed by the end of 2015.” 

  

The rehab will increase the livelihood of this project for many years to come and continue to 

be a viable family housing provider in the Chillicothe community. 

 

The Rural Rental Housing Program is intended to provide eligible tenants economically 

designed and constructed rental housing and related facilities suited to their living 

requirements in rural areas. For the Rural Rental Housing Program, rural area is defined as 

communities with a population of less than 20,000. Direct (Section 515) and Guaranteed 

(Section 538) loans are offered through the Rural Rental Housing Program.  

 

Further information on rural programs is available by visiting the USDA Missouri Rural 

Development web site at http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/mo. In addition, interested parties may 

contact the Kirksville Area Office in person at 2410 S. Franklin, Kirksville, MO 63501, MO 

or by phone at (660) 665-3274, Ext. 4. 

 

USDA, through its Rural Development mission area, has an active portfolio of more than 

$206 billion in loans and loan guarantees. These programs are designed to improve the 

economic stability of rural communities, businesses, residents, farmers and ranchers and 

improve the quality of life in rural America. 

 

President Obama's historic investments in rural America have made our rural communities 

stronger. Under his leadership, these investments in housing, community facilities, 

businesses and infrastructure have empowered rural America to continue leading the way – 

strengthening America's economy, small towns and rural communities. 
 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer. To file a complaint of discrimination, write: USDA, Office of the 
Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call 

(866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Front row:  Pictured are Wanda Peetoom, Rachelle Long, Housing Program Specialist, USDA Rural Development, Teresa 
Cody, Area Specialist, USDA Rural Development,  Anita J. Dunning, State Director, USDA Rural Development 

 

 Back row:  Pete Ramsell, Syndicator, Deb Giffin, Developer, Natalie Riley, Attorney, Randy Porter, Wallace Architects

 



 

 

I know that everyone is extremely busy with the 
holidays, parties, presents, family and YEAR 
END REPORTS!!!  But when all of that is over we 
take a deep breath and resume our tasks of 
providing housing to those who are in need. 

Member Services will be meeting in Grapevine 
Texas at the January Committee meeting and 
begin to work on our Summer Conference in 
NEW ORLEANS.  It is going to be hard to top 
what we accomplished in Oklahoma but I think 
we can do it. 

If you are not on a committee, please consider 
Member Services.  We may not be as serious as 
the other committees but we work extremely hard 
to add a touch of fun to the conferences. 

If you have any questions what so every about 
Member Services, please feel free to contact me. 

Anita Kennedy 
VP Member Services 
houstonpha@gmail.com 
 

MEMBER SERVICES UPDATE 

Federal Assistance: 

The Department of Labor (DOL) provides a website to assist employers in determining what is currently required.   

See:  http://www.dol.gov/elaws/posters.htm.   

This site links to the FirstStep Poster Advisor, which is designed to help employers comply with the poster 

requirements of several laws administered by the Department of Labor.  These laws require employers to display 

official DOL posters where employees can readily observe them.  DOL provides the posters at no cost to employers. 

Missouri Assistance:   

The Missouri Department of Labor provides an overview of the posters which are required for both federal and state 

compliance.  These requirements may be met by acquiring separate “All in One” posters for federal and state 

requirements, or individual posters may be printed out from the website.  See:  http://labor.mo.gov/posters/  

This website also provides a link to Missouri Division of Workforce Development Business Representatives, who will 

provide the federal and state all-in-one posters at no cost.  Each representative works with a particular section of the 

state.  Information on how to reach your representative is listed at: 

 

https://worksmart.ded.mo.gov/includes/secure_file.cfm?ID=1971&menuID=6 

 

 

http://www.monahro.com/for-sale
http://www.dol.gov/elaws/posters.htm
https://console.mxlogic.com/redir/?m4rzHzHECS4rTuuhsdw0PZ8lzOJu8RcUJmA_zj3t-jLuZXTLuVKVKztdxOJEr4I2BiuHmBOVJ6X5QPqbb3xEVvvd7bO9JBcSbwaAq81uf-q81Lo8reIiNEw2KAaNd40mHivNErDUvf0srhdFCS4rT7fcL6UU_Ia7Nq
https://worksmart.ded.mo.gov/includes/secure_file.cfm?ID=1971&menuID=6

